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MEMO 

TO:  Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members  

FROM: Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 

DATE:  July 26, 2023 

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, August 2, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 

Review and take possible action:  Parking Removal on Ruth St between N. Concord Av. and N. Maple Street 

to accommodate Solid Waste Collection Vehicles 

BACKGROUND:  

Review and take possible action:  Parking Removal on Ruth St between N. Concord Av. and N. Maple Street 

to accommodate Solid Waste Collection Vehicles: An item to address Solid Waste collection in the above 

reference alley came before Public Works earlier this year.  Public Works Commission voted to keep solid 

waste collection in the alley.  In doing so requested Engineering bring forward to Public Safety & Welfare 

Committee a request to remove three parking spaces on Ruth Street to accommodate the Solid Waste 

collection vehicles. 

Engineering is requesting 2 consecutive parking spaces have parking prohibited on the north side of Ruth 

Street from a point 142 feet to 184 feet west of N. Concord Ave., and parking prohibited for one parking space 

on the south side of Ruth Street from a point 117 feet to 138 feet west of N. Concord Ave. to accommodate 

Solid Waste collection vehicles entering and/or exiting the alley. 

Parking would only be prohibited on collection day, which currently is every Wednesday, with exception of 

National holidays, every Wednesday, with exception of National holidays, then it is the business day before or 

after a national holiday.  Streets will prepare the special no parking signs. 

A draft ordinance to amend City ordinance 500 – 9, Parking Prohibited in Specified places is attached for your 

review. Please note that a new section will need to be added to address National holidays.  

 

Attachments: 

- Site Map 
- Draft Ordinance 

 

 

 

 


